Unadilla Town Board Meeting
Date: May 11, 2021

6:30 PM Audit of Bills

7:00 PM Open Meeting

Pledge of Allegiance

Call to Order
Supervisor George DeNys called the meeting to order.

Roll Call
George DeNys, Supervisor
Terry Yoder, Town Clerk (Zoom)
Rodney Renwick, Superintendent
Ronald Reed, Councilman
Donald Cole, Councilman
Jessica Grow, Councilwoman
Beth Westfall, Attorney
Ed Frazier, County Rep
Kirk McLaughlin, BOR
Allan Anderson, Observer

April 13th Minutes
Councilman Ronald Reed made the motion to accept the minutes. The motion was
seconded by Councilman Don Cole and unanimously carried. Roll Call; 4 Ayes, 0 Noes.

Audit of Bills
General Fund(A) $ 4,049.60
General Fund (B) $ 35.00
Highway Outside Village  $ 11,194.99
Highway Town wide $ 2,195.64
Riverside Sewer District $ 13,232.80
Wells Bridge Lighting $ 18.65

Supervisor George DeNys made the motion to accept and pay the bills. The motion was
seconded by Councilwoman Jessica Grow and unanimously carried. Roll Call; 4 Ayes, 0
Noes.

Committee Reports

Highway

Highway Superintendent, Rodney Renwick would like the leftover money ($79,903.60)
from CHIPS last year to be rolled over so that he may spend it this year on paving and
chip sealing the roads.



Supervisor George DeNys made the motion to increase Line Item DB5112.2 to
$340,543.26. The motion was seconded by Councilman Ronald Reed and unanimously
Carried. Roll Call; 4 Ayes, 0 Noes.

Supervisor George DeNys made a motion to amend the 284 Agreement up to
$340,543.26. The. The motion was seconded by Councilman Ronald Reed and
unanimously Carried. Roll Call; 4 Ayes, 0 Noes.

Paving in 2022 is scheduled for the week of May 17" on Skyline, Hulbert Hill,
Hutchinson Hill and Palmer Hill Road. Chip sealing will start the First week in June.
The 2" round of paving will begin in late June.

The Guide rail has been installed on Buckhorn Lake Road.

Rental of a Boom mower tractor has been reserved for the fall.

Spring Clean-up Day is May 13"

Rodney would like to hire Summer Help this year.

The tree on Butternut Road is on the list with NYSEG.

Recreation
Applications will be available in the Town Hall for the Summer Rec. Residents can pick
them up at the village office in the meantime.

Finance
No questions regarding the monthly report.

Building

Don had to fix the toilet again in the lady’s room. All inspections have been done and are
up to date. Steve Lawton came in to get the printers working before court on Monday
night. The router in the electrical room will have to be replaced. He installed a
temporary until he can get a new one to get us through the night.

The Town Clerk and Councilman Don Cole met with Terry Schunk of NBT Insurance.
They will review our present policy and make a proposal sometime in November.

Monthly Reports
Town Clerk’s report was submitted with a check totaling $433.40
Supervisors Report
Assessors Monthly Report
Animal Control Officer’s Report

Supervisor George DeNys made the motion to accept the monthly reports. The motion
was seconded by Councilman Jessica Grow and unanimously carried. Roll Call; 4 Ayes,
0 Noes.

Old Business

Dog Enumeration



Supervisor George DeNys will meet with Councilman Ron Reed to discuss a
recommendation on who to hire and how much to pay someone to follow up with all
homes that did not respond to the initial mailing for the dog enumeration.

Authorize Request for Housing Funds for CDBG Grant

Supervisor George DeNys made the motion to authorize the Housing Request for Funds
from the CDBG for $8,734.60. The motion was seconded by Councilman Ronald Reed
and unanimously carried. Roll Call; 4 Ayes, 0 Noes.

Correspondence

Email from Ed Frazier, County Rep informing the Town that Otsego County has received
funding for septic systems upgrades. Funding will cover up to 50% of the cost or $5,000.
Ed will be letting us know of the process once he is informed.

Privilege of the Floor

Allan Anderson wanted to speak of why he is running for the Town Board.

Enter in to Executive Session

Supervisor George DeNys made the motion to go into Executive Session to discuss a
legal matter. The motion was seconded by Don Cole an unanimously carried. Roll Call
4 Ayes, 0 Noes

Enter Back in to Regular Session

Councilman Don Cole made the motion to go back into regular session. The motion was
seconded by Supervisor George DeNys an unanimously carried. Roll Call 4 Ayes, 0
Noes

Adjournment
With no further discussion, Supervisor George DeNys made the motion to adjourn the

meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Jessica Grow and unanimously
carried. Roll Call; 4 Ayes, 0 Noes.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry L Yoder, Town Clerk
Time of Adjournment: 7:39 PM



